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MEMORANDUM

DATE:

April 6, 2006
TO:


Bill Needelman, City of Portland Planning

FROM:

Stephen R. Bushey, P.E.

SUBJECT:

The Longfellow at Ocean Gateway, Site Plan review




Engineering review comments
Bill,

DeLuca-Hoffman Associates, Inc. has reviewed the submission materials prepared by Woodard and Curran on behalf of Riverwalk, LLC for the Longfellow at Ocean Gateway project.  These materials have included plans and supporting documents provided over multiple submissions beginning in December 2005.  This includes the latest submission dated April 5, 2006 that was delivered directly to this office by the engineer.

Based on our review of the materials, it is our opinion that the submission package is well prepared and comprehensive in addressing the requirements set forth in the City’s Site Plan Review requirements.  Our review has primarily focused on the design aspects related to general site layout, grading, utilities layout, drainage and stormwater management and erosion control.  We trust that other City Staff or professional consultants will cover many other aspects of the project.  On the basis of the technical aspects we have reviewed, it is our opinion that the project is ready for consideration for action by the Planning Board assuming that the applicant can address the following minor comments.

1. The development involves four properties accounting for 2.92 acres of area.  The properties have been developed in various manners over their history and have generally been fully covered by hard surfaces under current conditions.  The proposed project will involve new construction over most of the site with the end result that the amount of impervious surface will be slightly reduced and landscaping coverage improved across some of the property.

2. The project will result in a reduction of contributing area to the City’s combined sewer system therefore decreasing the volume of stormwater runoff entering the system that ultimately requires treatment at the City’s treatment plan or overflows as combined flow into the Fore River.  This is a beneficial result to the City’s overall CSO program.

3. The project involves the construction of new drainage infrastructure with the development sites and adjacent streets including Commercial and Hancock Streets.  The drainage infrastructure will link with other measures under construction as part of the Ocean Gateway project and will make use of a water quality treatment (WQU) that will be installed as part of Ocean Gateway.  Woodard and Curran have provided supporting materials addressing the capacity of the new infrastructure including the WQU.  Based on the submitted materials it is our opinion that adequate measures have been provided for the collection, conveyance and treatment of stormwater runoff from the property as well as within the watershed block defined by India Street, Fore Street, Hancock Street and Commercial Street.  We note that the proposed WQU will be at capacity with the introduction of flows from the Longfellow project.  Future development activity uphill of the area, such as on the Village Café site, may require additional measures for water quality treatment.  

We note that the applicant has requested a waiver of the Stormwater Quantity control Standards, simply due to the fact that the stormwater discharge will be directly to the Fore River, which is tidal in nature.  We concur with this waiver request and assume any conditions of approval will address this item.

4. We suggest the Public Works Dept. consider the installation of sampling manholes at each of the sewer services leaving the Longfellow Residences building prior to direct connection into the City’s system

5. We suggest that the engineer clarify the installation of the routing of overhead and underground power/telephone/cable utilities around the development vicinity.  The Utility plan currently depicts an underground alignment beneath the sidewalk along the west side of Hancock Street.  The city Arborist should comment regarding the acceptance of running underground conduit beneath tree plantings etc.

6. The 6” sanitary service from the Gateway Garage contains a note stating the connection will be to the storm drain.  We assume this was intended to say “sewer main”.

7. We agree with the use of an oil/water separator on the storm drain line out of the garage.  Details for the separator should be provided for the City’s records.

8. The Public Works Dept. should review the limits of street reconstruction and repaving proposed with the project and determines if the street repaving limits are adequately represented in the plans, considering current nearby street conditions and City paving schedules.  In other words, since some of the streets will be repaved as part of the project, might the City consider additional paving work in the project vicinity, if it is needed, in order to arrive at a more consistent paving condition throughout.  The plans may also need to reflect the City’s surface repaving requirements for multiple trench openings in the streets, particularly for Commercial and Fore Streets, for example.

9. We suggest that a condition of approval include requirements to properly remove or discontinue all utility services into the site’s that are currently known and won’t be reused or are discovered during the construction process.  Record information on these services should be provided to the City’s archivist for future reference.

10.   The Public Works Department and Portland Water District should comment regarding their desire to replace existing sewer or water mains in the street since the streets will be open as part of the project, and repair/replacement to any aged/problem lines may be well timed to completed during this project.

11. The applicant has provided an Erosion control report outlining the measures to be taken to avoid erosion and sediment transport from the site.  This report along with the Maintenance aspects appears acceptable and meets the City’s requirements.

We trust these comments are beneficial and we look forward to any further assistance we may provide the City Staff on this project.

If you have any questions please call this office.

DeLUCA-HOFFMAN ASSOCIATES, INC.


Consulting Engineers


778 Main Street
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